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IMPORTANT INFORMATION 
Thursday 1st July – Friday 9th July Book Fair in the school library (see times below)   
Monday 5th – Friday 9th July  Book Week 
Today     Waste Free Wednesday    
Wednesday 7th July   Photo Orders Due  
Friday 9th July    Book Character Parade @ 9:10am 
Friday 9th July    End of Term 2 @ 3:00pm 
Saturday 10th July   Winter Markets in school hall 10-2pm 
Monday 26th July   Term 3 commences 
 
Kia ora tatou  
 
Staff on the move.... 
Sadly for us, after 12 years working here, our lovely Jo Milne has decided it is time to move back down 
south closer to family.  Jo has won a job at a new school Te Kura Whakatipu O Kawarau based in 
Queenstown starting in term 4. Thank you Jo for all your hard work and dedication over your time here. 
It has been an absolute pleasure working with you. 
 
Online Whanau Reporting Folder 
The mid-year reports for your tamariki will be available for viewing on Seesaw this Friday. These reports 
form the basis of the Parent Teacher Child conference next term on Thursday 5 August and Tuesday 10 
August.  A letter to give instructions on how to download a zip file of the report will be sent out on Friday. 
 
Book Fair 
Many thanks to Emma Crossley our librarian for organising our book fair which has been well attended by 
the school community. Thank you to also everyone who have bought books and supported this fundraiser. 
 
Pohutukawa Team - School Show  
The tamariki in the Pohutukawa team are putting on their Ngā Whetū Iti show for their families tonight 
and tomorrow morning. Many thanks to Caroline and her team for their hard work preparing for this 
show. We wish the children all the very best with their performance.  
 
Online Community Consultation Survey 
Many thanks to those families who have completed our online community survey. If you haven't yet had 
the opportunity, please click on the link as your feedback is important to us and it will only take a few 
minutes https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/LNC66NL 
 
Book Parade this Friday 
We will finish the term off with our usual Book Character Parade on Friday 9 July. If the weather is not 
great we will hold the parade in the hall, which is always great fun and a real character building exercise. 
 
 



 
School Markets 
The July school market is on this Saturday from 10am -2pm. Come down and grab your fresh vegies, 
honey and eggs as well as checking out all the great stalls. There is something for everyone. Big round of 
applause to Michelle, Marie and the markets committee for all their hard work. 
 
Road Safety 

 
Please remind our tamariki that when there are no road patrol wardens, we all should: 

 Stop at the kerb 
 Look at your right, left and right again. 
 Ensure that no vehicles are coming, then walk across the road. 

 
 

End of Term 2 
It's the end of the term this Friday. Thank you to our entire school community for all the 
support this term, we wish you all a safe and happy holidays. See you back on Monday 26 July. 
 
Ngā mihi - Matua Bryce 

 

  

 
 

Have you noticed that we still bring lots of single-use plastic in our school lunch boxes? 
    During Plastic Free July we are setting ourselves two goals: 

1.  Choose to refuse plastic  
2.  Have a plastic-free lunchbox during ‘Waste Free Wednesday’ 

 How it works: 
1.  Each class nominates two Wednesday Waste Warriors.  
2.  Their task is to record how much single-use plastic is coming to school per class on 

a Wednesday.  
                                   We do not need a handful of people doing zero waste perfectly.  

                     We need millions of people doing it imperfectly!  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

MONTHLY MARKETS -  SCHOOL BAKING TABLE – SATURDAY 10th JULY 
Thank you so much to all the helpers from the Kahikatea Team (Year 7/8) who 
have volunteered to bake some yummy goodies for the market on Saturday. 
 
Helpers on Saturday - We have some wonderful volunteers to run the baking stall 
between 9:45am - 2:00pm and now we just need 1 or 2 more people to help on the 
sausage sizzle. Please contact the office if you would like to help on  
Market Day - 233 1339, office@paremata.school.nz 

 



 
The annual Paremata School Book week is here! We have been be celebrating books and the joy of 
reading. There has been a daily quiz on "What's on top" every morning and activities, along with the annual 
“Decorate your room window” competition running during this week.  Remember to get your costume 
sorted for the Book Character Parade that will be held on Friday 9th July at 9:00am on the netball courts. 

 

We were so lucky to have a visit by author Gillian Candler, a former teacher, who is now a children’s writer. 
Her talk about how she writes her books was enjoyed by everyone.  I'm also sure that her useful advice 
and tips on writing will be very useful for all the budding creative writers. Her visit to talk to the whole 
school yesterday is provided free by the New Zealand Book Council with the support of Read NZ 
programme. 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR 

The Scholastic Book Fair is a fun 
reading event that enables a hands-
on experience where children can 
discover a love of books and ignite 
life-long passion for reading. After all, 
children read more, understand 

more and are more likely to continue reading when they have access to many books, and have the 
opportunity to choose what they read…  
 

All earthlings are invited to travel “To the Book Fair and Beyond : discover a whole galaxy 
of books” which will be orbiting from Thursday 1st July to Friday 9th July, before and after 
school. 

Wednesday 7th & Friday 9th July 
    8:30 – 9:00am & 2:45 – 4:30pm 

Thursday 8th July 
8:30 – 9:00am & 2:45 – 5:30pm 

 
This is an out-of-this-world event that you won’t want to miss! 

All purchases go towards raising rewards to add new books to our school library.     
 
Warp in soon! 
 



 

PAREMATA JUNIOR SCHOOL DISCO – FRIDAY 20th AUGUST 2020  5.30 -7.30pm 
Junior School Disco Year 1-6 only. $5.00 entry that includes a glow stick, ticket 
sales at the door. Bring extra cash for the sausage sizzle or frankfurter hotdogs, 
also snacks and drinks will be for sale, plus some great glow items. 

This year we are super excited to announce that 
have DJ Joe sponsored once again by the wonderful Jenny Butterworth of 
Harcourts, so brush up on those dance moves as there will be plenty of dance 
competitions with prizes. If you are available to help on the night or have any 
questions, please email Anna Patterson Anna_aap@hotmail.com  or Anna 
McCausland at anna.mccausland@xtra.co.nz. 

  
LOST PROPERTY 

We have a mountain of lost property that we are displaying in the office 
foyer until Friday then it will be sent to a charity. 
 

 
PAREMATA SCHOOL NETBALL – SATURDAY 10th JULY 
10.50am - Court 3 - Paremata Panthers v Plimmerton Angels 
1pm - Court 1 - Paremata Pulse v Papakowhai Stars 
1pm - Court 2 - Paremata Pumas v Hampton Hill Heroes 
 
Please note that there is NO NETBALL during the school holidays, after this Saturday’s game making the 
next game will be 31st July.  
 
ROBBIE FRUEAN SHIELD - STAR COACH AND MANAGER WANTED 
The Robbie FS is a competitive year 5/6 tackle rugby tournament for Porirua Schools. It will be held on 
Tuesday 28th of September (pp 30th September) at Cannons Creek Park.  
12 aside and 2 girls on the field at all times, Paremata are looking at entering a team but will need a 
skilled coach and manager to make this happen. If you would like more information or are keen to get 
involved please contact Theresa. theresar@paremata.school.nz 
 
COLLEGE INFORMATION 

 Kapiti College - ALL enrollments need to be received by the college by Monday 26th July. The 
ballot will be held on Friday 6th August. 
 

 Tawa College - Closing date for out of zone enrolments for Year 9 at Tawa College in 2022 
is Monday 26 July 2021. 
 

 Queen Margaret College - Open Day 13 & 15 August 2021, Register online qmc.school.nz. 
 
 
  



 

  
 
 
Children LOVE learning how to Cartwheel, Handstand, Round-off, Handspring and Flip at BIGAIR 
GYM! BIGAIR’s GYMNASTICS, TRAMPOLINE, CHEERLEADING, TUMBLING & FREE RUNNING classes are 
excellent for fun and fitness! We focus on safety, technique, fundamental skills, right through to more 
advanced skills, such as summersaults and twisting. Bigair Gym is a pristine, exciting, kid friendly 
gym! Our experienced coaches run structured and organized fun gym classes, which follow a badge 
programme which creates goals and allows children to plan for success! BOOK NOW for Term 3 Classes 
or Bigair’s popular School Holiday Programme! Full day or half day sessions. Keep your kids active these 
holidays! Spots are limited so book now on www.bigairgym.co.nz  
Bigair Gym Tawa ph. 232 3508 e. office@bigairgym.co.nz @. 10 Surrey Street, Tawa. 
  
JULY SCHOOL HOLIDAYS AT NGA MANU NATURE RESERVE 
Discounted entry for the duration of the school holidays! Only $10 for adults and $5 for children  
(aged 5 - 17). Pack a picnic and come and enjoy a fun family day out in nature. At 2 pm (rain or shine) 
watch the Nga Manu eels being fed – purchase an eel feeding token for $2 to have a go at feeding an eel 
yourself. On the weekends you can also join our free guided forest walk at 2:15pm - meet at our eel 
pond after the eel feeding. 
Drawing Classes with Paul Forrest at Nga Manu Nature Reserve 
14 July - Birds and Trees 10:30am – 11:45am       Plant Studies 12:30pm – 1:45pm 
21 July - People and Trees in Motion 10:30am – 11:45am     Patterns in Nature 12:30pm – 2pm 
 Paul Forrest is a professional artist, environmentalist and educator based in Wellington. His works can 
be seen around the grounds of Nga Manu as well as throughout the country. Our drawing classes with 
Paul are designed for a parent & child or grandparent & grandchild or auntie/uncle & nibling (niece or 
nephew) - a great way to spend some quality time together these holidays! 
 PRICE: - $35.00 for one pair, this could be a grandparent and grandchild or parent and child.  
For an additional child / grandchild add $15.00. 
This fee is inclusive of materials for the drawing lesson and entry to the reserve for the day. 
 Full Details and Bookings via our website: https://ngamanu.co.nz/upcoming-events/drawing-classes-
with-paul-forrest/ 
 

  
 

Entertainment Publications are giving away some incredible prizes that you won’t be able to resist. 
When you purchase a Membership before Wednesday, August 4th 11:59pm, you will automatically go 
into the draw to WIN: 

 A Village Roadshow Queensland Holiday for four! 
Includes 5 nights at Sea World Resort, Three Day Theme Park Pass and Australian Outback 
Spectacular Passes. 

 5 Day maui or Britz campervan. Fully equipped. Unlimited kilometres. 

A $200 dining voucher to a favourite Entertainment venue of your choice will be given away each day. 
You will also get instant access to a bonus offer from THE ICONIC when you join. PLUS, they have 
extended the FREE upgrade from Single City Membership to Multi City until Wednesday, August 4th! 
An email will be sent home on Friday.  Follow the link below to order yours now!! 
https://www.entertainmentbook.co.nz/orderbooks/104u135  



 
 
 

 


